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28 February 2014

The Manager

Mobile Coverage Programme
Department of Communications
GPO Box 2154

CANBERRA ACT 2615

Dear Sir/Madam,

In response to the Federal Government Discussion Paper “Mobile Coverage Programme” |
would like to request that Gellibrand River be included in the list of priority locations to
benefit from this funding.

I would like to suggest that the criteria for decision-making with regard to the mobile phone
coverage priority locations, which | understand is still being considered, be the extensive
work that authorities have already done to assess the vulnerability of communities.

The township of Gellibrand River has been assessed as having an extreme risk of fire. The
road through the town is a major transport route for log trucks and tourists. The town is also
subject to extreme weather and high rainfall making the road dangerous year round. Several
kilometers of this road have no mobile phone reception.

As a resident | am also a professional person working from my home office and reliant on an
up-to-date phone (and telecommunications generally) capacity. Most businesses and
agencies are city-based and assume a mobile connection. Lack of adequate communication
capacity is both socially and professionally disadvantageous compared with urban residents,
a situation likely to compound as time goes on.

This situation is having an impact on our community; for example, local business owners are
finding the lack of adequate communication capacity a barrier to finding qualified workers
who are willing to be located in the area. Anecdotal evidence also suggests that itis a
barrier for vulnerable people in our community to remain connected with family and
support networks in other towns.

Our community will be very grateful for your support on this issue.

Sincerely,
q
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Marina Lewis
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